
+ 

 

 

 

 

A copy of this newsletter can be found on the school website:  www.hoylandswaineprimary.co.uk 

Headteacher email: lcole@hswp.co.uk 
 

SPECIAL MENTIONS 
Class 1: Dulcie, Eleanor 
Class 2: Milli, Faith  
Class 3: Lucy, Stan 
Class 4: Jack, Bethany 
Class 5: Harriet, Jacob 
Well done to everyone! 
 
CLASS ONE ASSEMBLY 
Thank you to class one for a wonderful class assembly this morning. It was a real pleasure to see how far our 
youngest children have come in their year in school as well as see how grown up and mature our Y1s are – they 
have been super role models for our youngest pupils. Thank you to all the parents and family members who came 
to support them!  
 
YEAR 5/6 ATHLETICS 
Yesterday, children from Years 5 and 6 participated in the Team Activ Athletics event. We are all very proud of 
how the performed and behaved, even during a long wait due to the bus delay! Many of the children tried track 
and field events which they have never done before – well done to them all.  
 
CHOIR PRODUCTION- ‘ALICE THE MUSCAL’ 
On Tuesday (2pm & 6pm) and Thursday (6pm) next week our wonderful choir will put on their performance of 
‘Alice the musical’. They have been working really hard to put the final pieces together and we can’t wait to see it. 
Some tickets are left for all performances so if you would like to come along please call into the school office to 
purchase tickets.  
 
Miss Hudson asks that children performing in the choir are dropped off at school between 5.15-5.30pm for each 
evening performance; they will then need to be collected from school at 7.45pm.  
 
VILLAGE NEWS 

The Great Hoylandswaine Bake Off! 
The battle to discover the village's best baker returns as part of this year's Village Festival - this is your chance to 
be crowned ‘Best in Show!’ This fun competition is open to all, with classes from pre-school children upwards: 
 

 Entrants aged 5 and under - four digestive biscuits decorated in a Disney theme 

 Entrants aged 10 and under - four buns (made by the children themselves) decorated in a Disney theme 

 Entrants aged 16 and under - a Disney-themed novelty cake 

 Entrants over the age of 17 - either a Victoria sponge (4oz butter, 4oz caster sug, 2 eggs, 4 oz SR flour, 7" 
tin, filled with raspberry jam and sprinkled with caster sug) OR a fruit pie. 

 
The competition takes place on Sunday 2nd July, with cakes to be delivered to the Rose and Crown between 11am 
and 1pm and the winners announced at 2pm. Please look out for entry forms coming home in book bags this 
week or enter on the day - entries cost £1 and funds raised go to support future village festivals. Look out for 
other events happening over the weekend including children's hill races, BBQ, scarecrow trail (also Disney 
themed), a samba band, art exhibition and cream teas. 
 
SUMMER FAMILY LEARNING 
A reminder that our family learning session for this half term has been rescheduled to Monday 19th June at 
9.00am – please let your child’s teacher know if you have signed up to this when it was on 27th (prior to PGS 
announcing their transition day) and are unable to attend. Thank you  
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FUNDRAISING 
Mrs Brown has entered a competition to win £5k for our school library. This is free for anyone to enter and the 
more time we enter as a school, the higher the chances of winning. Please can all parents (and family members!) 
enter the competition at https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools#.WUEsQk2GOUk?  Thank you  
  

Plans for the Barn Dance fundraiser are continuing! I would ask that all parents pay particular attention to 
the Friends of Hoylandswaine Box this week and do all they can to support the Barn Dance. It is shaping up to be a 
great event so get your tickets soon before they sell out! This is your chance to directly affect provision for the 
children by generating funds we do not have in school so please buy some tickets. We are hoping to be able to 
provide an outdoor structure for learning and play some time in the autumn term if funds are available so please 
come along if you can! 
 
HEAD LICE 
Can we ask all parents to be vigilant about head lice? We have had some cases in school and, in order to stop 
them spreading, please check your child’s hair regularly treating as appropriate should you discover either lice or 
eggs. Thank you 
 
CLASSTONBURY – CLASS 4 
As part of their Flower Power topic, class 4 will be holding a festival on 7th July. As well as music, cooking and art 
work the children will be given the opportunity to wear face paint and temporary tattoos. Can any parent who 
does not want their child to have their face painted or to be tattooed please let Mrs Gallagher know? Thank you 
 
COFFEE MORNING 
On Wednesday 28th June we will be holding the last parent coffee morning of the year between 9am and 10am. 
Come along and share your thoughts on what has gone well and what hasn’t worked as well for you and your 
child this year. Everyone welcome! 
 
NEW STARTERS 
Over the next three weeks, our new starters for reception in September will be visiting. We look forward to 
welcoming them and their families to our school.  
 
MAGAZINES 
We will be having a new magazines section in our school library for children to use throughout the week. The new 
rack is now up on the wall. We would like to ask for any magazines that are current and have been read by 
children at home to be sent into school. We will also be putting an edition of the children’s newspaper in there 
too for children to read. Please keep sending the magazines over the months so we have a wide range of reading 
materials for the children. Thank you 
 
GUITAR LESSONS 
We have been informed by Barnsley Music Service (BMS) that Mr Scott is currently absent from his position and 
will continue to be for at least the next 2 weeks.  Therefore, there will be no guitar/ukulele lessons scheduled 
until further notice.  If you have any queries or concerns regarding this please contact BMS directly (Tel: 01226 
291525) 
 
JUNE/JULY DATES 

 19th June – family learning session across school 

 20th June 2pm & 6pm – choir performance  

 21st June – Cl4&5 undertaking Enterprise Project with BMBC 

 22nd June 6pm – choir performance  

 27th June – PGS Y6 day/transition day for all children in school 

 28th June 9am – 10am – coffee morning in staffroom 

 W/C 3rd July – International Week in school/Safeguarding awareness week 

 5th July – Y6 children at PGS  

 8th July – FOHS Barn Dance   
 
Have a lovely weekend  
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FRIENDS OF HOYLANDSWAINE 
SCHOOL 

 

Calling all parents, grandparents, friends.....We need your HELP!!! 
 
Summer parties are fast approaching. Lots are going on behind the scenes and preparation taking place.  However we 

need at least 5 volunteers per event or the parties will not take place 😞 
 
Dates are: 
 
Monday 26th June 3.30 - 6.00 - KS2 
Thursday 29th June 3.30 - 6.00 - KS1 
 
Again please get in touch by Wednesday 21st June if you are able to volunteer.  Unfortunately if we do not have 
enough people by this date we will need to cancel the event. 
Slips will be sent home in book bags to inform FOHS if you wish your child to attend or not. 
 
Many thanks 
FOHS 
FOHS1@hotmail.com or 07497 105418 

Many thanks in advance 

Next FOHS Meeting Wednesday 5
th

 July, Rose and Crown 8PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WELCOME BACK TO THE FINAL HALF TERM BEFORE  

THE SUMMER BREAK 

                    HERE ARE THE CHURCH SERVICES AND EVENTS 

FOR 

                                                  JUNE & JULY 2017 
Monday 12

th
 June  - Mothers’ Union Meeting in the Church Hall - 7.00 pm 

Saturday 17
th

 June – ‘Great Get Together’ Summer Fayre (In memory of Jo Cox 

former MP of Batley & Spen) Come and join our Village 

Community and get to know one another. 

Sunday 18
th

 June – Late Sung Eucharist at 11.00 am 

Tuesday 20
th

 June – Parish Luncheon Club in the Church Hall at 12 Noon 

Friday 23
rd

 June – 7.30 pm Concert in Church - Ensemble 360 

Sunday 25
th

 June – Early Sung Eucharist 

Saturday 1
st
 July – Ordination of Monica Doerring (Benefice’s New Curate) at 

11.00 am in Bradford Cathedral 

Sunday 2
nd

 July – Late Sung Eucharist at 11.00 am 

                                During the afternoon of the Scarecrow Trail (part of the 

Village Festival), the church will be open for a MESSY  

CHURCH taster session.  Bring your Mums and Dads to 

join in our Messy Activities. Ice Creams & Refreshments 

will be available. 

                                     6.30 pm Monica Doerring’s Welcome Service at Silkstone  

Church 

Sunday 9
th

 July – Early Sung Eucharist 

Monday 10
th

 July – Mothers’ Union Meeting in the Church Hall – 7.00 pm 

Sunday 16
th

 July – Late Sung Eucharist + Baptism 

Saturday 22
nd

 July – Messy Church Training – Venue to be confirmed 

Sunday 23
rd

 July – Early Sung Eucharist 

HAVE A VERY HAPPY SCHOOL HOLIDAY EVERYBODY 
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